
From: "Defillipo, Anthony" <Anthony.Defillipo@citynmb.com> 
Date: January 17, 2022 at 8:00:15 PM EST 
To: "Sorey, Arthur" <Arthur.Sorey@citynmb.com>, Nell Sharabani <nellsharabani@gmail.com>, "Bernard, 
Andrise" <Andrise.Bernard@citynmb.com> 
Subject: Our NMB Police Chief 

 Good Evening Manager,  
 
It has come to my attention by several members of the community that have approached me telling me if I was 
bringing in, or prepping or moving to support Scott Israel as our police chief. 
 
 Let me make it crystal clear to you and a public record in this email that I in no way shape or form support Scott 
Israel or anybody being our police chief other than the wonderful police chief that we have Richard Rand.  Chief 
Richard Rand is a pillar to our community, has shown excellent great rep-or with our community and loves our city 
and We love him for the record he is a great man. I just want make sure for clarification in case anybody asks you 
that you know where my stand is on our police chief. At the end of the day the decision is yours but I have the right 
to let you know my opinion, and anybody else. So here it is on record, and hope any rumors will be 
squashed.  However has started this rumor is a trouble maker and making up lies. I have no knowledge of this 
happening, do you?  If you do please respectfully I’d like to know.  
Thank you sir and have a great evening. 
 
Thank you,  
Mr. Anthony F. DeFillipo  
 
Mayor, 
City of North Miami Beach 
305-582-0867 
 
 
Information in this document is confidential and privileged. If you're receiving this in error please disregard.  
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